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Last Chance to Register for Garage Sale! 
by David Allen

The 9th annual Maidu NA garage sale event is Saturday, April 26 from 8 am to 2 pm.  If you haven't signed up yet, fill out the registration form on page 3 of this newsletter and send it in with your check by April 12 so we can include you in the garage sale map we hand out to all garage sale shoppers and so we can deliver your garage sale kit.  Your kit will include price stickers, a list of garage sale success tips, balloons (with helium available the day of the event),  and signs.  And your registration enters you into a drawing for special prizes and gift certificates.

Just like last year, you can choose to have A New Hope Animal Foundation pick up your unsold goods after the sale.  Just check the box on the registration form.  Please note that A New Hope donations must be clean and in good working order.  A New Hope cannot accept computer equipment, baby seats, extremely heavy items, golf clubs, exercise equip., microwave ovens, shoes or mismatched kitchen items.)

Whether you plan to hold a garage sale on the 26th or not, we still need volunteers to fill helium balloons and hand out maps the day of the event.  Volunteers who want to help with the event should contact David Allen at 773-6254.

We also need more prizes for the prize drawings.  Donate a product or service from your business and get free advertising in our newsletter.  Please call Mary Steele at 783-7791 to donate a prize for the drawings.

Presentation on Hidden Creek Development
by Scott Reid

At the last Maidu Neighborhood Association meeting, a presentation on the development proposed for the corner of Rocky Ridge & Cirby was made by the developer, Steve LeBastchi, of D&S Development.  The proposed development, called “Hidden Creek,” will require the City to rezone the lot to allow 18 condominiums to be built there.   The site was originally approved for 9 free-standing units, but after working on the plan, it did not prove profitable as the units would have to be priced at $600,000 apiece, and Steve did not feel he could market them successfully at that price.  

Entry to and exit from the property will be from the Rocky Ridge side.  Only garbage trucks or the fire department would be allowed to exit the gate and driveway on the Cirby side.

The City's Traffic department has not addressed if someone can exit to the left (south) out of the Rocky Ridge driveway which will be opposite from Condor Court.  Several neighbors said they felt this should not be allowed due to the volume of traffic going north on Rocky Ridge.  Ron Miller, an Assistant Planner from the City, will follow-up on the left-turn issue.  Ron noted that the City departments are only just starting to review this proposal.

Another resident noted that a right-turn-only rule for exiting the complex, if that is what the City requires, would create a need for residents wanting to go south to make a U-turn from the north bound lanes of Rocky Ridge in some way.  This could lead to some risky driving behavior.  Yet another resident suggested allowing residents to also exit (only) the Cirby driveway to help mitigate this. 

The developer will add a new turn lane along Rocky Ridge from the corner of Cirby to the entry driveway.  There is to be both a 20-foot buffer of landscaping and a 7-foot concrete sound wall on both street sides of the property.

The flood plain portion of the property will be dedicated to the City.  At the edge of the 100-year flood plain they will build a 3 - 4 foot keystone retaining wall.  The City will do an environmental review.  Last time they did a “negative declaration” (meaning there are no substantial environmental impacts), and they are reviewing that declaration to see what factors have changed, if any.

Comments were made by several residents that they thought the design is not going to fit in to the neighborhood’s look.  Steve believes the design is attractive with lots of glass to make the units feel open.  Another neighbor noted that this development is the higher-density development that is supposed to help eliminate suburban sprawl, so this is a plus.  Steve noted residents will have easy access to a bus stop at the edge of the property on Rocky Ridge, and can easily walk to several local stores.

There will be an association fee incorporated in the title before each unit is sold.  It will be a $200/month fee to cover landscaping, driveways, and common area maintenance.  It will probably be a couple of years before development could be started because of City review and approval process.

Units will start at about $300,000 apiece.  The size of each unit will be about 1,000 square-feet with the garage at the street level and 2 floors above that ($300 per square foot).  Some neighbors were highly skeptical that the units would sell at that price since homes in the area are selling for $100 – $150 per square foot.  

Steve believes the design of the units will be especially attractive, and he notes he won’t be selling in today’s market, but the market 2 or more years in the future.  He would not start construction until the market is at a point where he thinks the units would be profitable.  One unit will be sold at $165,000 in order to meet Roseville’s low-income housing requirements.  If you have questions or concerns about this proposal, you can contact Ron Miller, Assistant Planner, at 774-5276 or by e-mail at rmiller@roseville.ca.us.

Seniority Counts

by Dave Steele

When, in the course of human timelines, it becomes necessary to admit we just can’t “do it all” like we used to, it is comforting to know that there are kind, giving folks who enjoy filling in those gaps.  You know what I’m talking about. . . . . . . .  elderly parents who need more care than we can supply; or conversely, our children can’t drive us to the doctor in the middle of the day and home again now that we don’t drive anymore, or we can’t get to the store to get groceries when we want, and Grandma is lonely and needs someone to visit her on a regular basis. . . and on and on.

It’s not that we don’t care.  In fact, we’re stressing over the issues the elderly present because we love them, and they don’t want to be a burden to us so they may not tell us when they have needs.

Let me introduce you to Seniors First, a volunteer organization based in Auburn that provides services for Placer County seniors and their families.  It is a non-profit organization that serves as a valuable resource for anyone seeking a variety of services for seniors. 

Programs include Meals on Wheels (400 per day), Senior Café where seniors can be taken to a common location where they can have a meal and socialize with other seniors, a Friendly Visitor Program whereby a volunteer will visit seniors for an hour or so at their home, a Home Safety program which provides repairs to items that safeguard the home – hand railings, ramps, light bulbs that need changing, etc., assistance in finding long-term care facilities, and door-to-door rides to doctor’s offices, the dentist, optometrist, pharmacies, etc.  This isn’t even a comprehensive list of all they do.  

As mentioned, this is a free service provided by volunteers, but donations are welcomed and help fund the program.  If you would like to volunteer or need their assistance, here are the numbers to call:  (530) 889-9500 or (800) 878-9222. 

When you have a real estate need (either buying or selling) or when you have an insurance need, why not contact our neighborhood sponsors?  Christine Sturgis at 223-9452 would be glad to help you with real estate and Jerry Dizon at 624-6000 can help you with insurance.  Without them, we could not produce a newsletter each month or hold our annual garage sale.  They foot the bills!  Thank you, Christine and Jerry.  We appreciate you.
